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Bruce County Long Term Care Homes Receive First Doses of COVID-19 Vaccine  
 

Bruce County, Ontario: On Wednesday, January 27, 2021, 128 residents and 7 staff members at Brucelea 
Haven Long Term Care Home (Walkerton, ON) and 90 residents and 13 staff members at the Gateway Haven 
Long Term Care Home (Wiarton, ON) received their first doses of the Moderna COVID-19 Vaccine. This initiative 
was part the Grey Bruce Health Unit’s larger push to complete first dose vaccine coverage for all long-term 
care residents in Grey Bruce.   
 
Gateway Haven resident Florence Wright, formerly of Hepworth, said, “The vaccine is protection. It will be 
nice to see the end of this pandemic. It’s nice to get the vaccine and I hope it does the job”. Other Gateway 
Haven residents mentioned feeling relieved, relaxed, lucky, and that their family would be safer. 
 
The Grey Bruce Health Unit maintains vaccine administration and planning based on the Health Unit’s “COVID-
19 Vaccination Program Plan” with a focus on protecting the region’s most vulnerable populations. The Health 
Unit reminds the public that vaccinations are not yet available for the general public and that there is no 
appointment scheduling or vaccine waiting list at this time. Public Health will provide updates to the public 
when more information is available. 
 
It continues to be a crucial time for exercising COVID-19 prevention measures. Please take action by staying 
home, and following the 3 W’s – wash our hands, watch our distance (6 feet), and wear our face covering 
correctly, and the 2 A’s – avoid crowds and arrange for outdoor activities when possible.   
 
Warden Janice Jackson added, “I would like to thank the Grey Bruce Health Unit and our region’s frontline 
workers for moving us one step closer to the end of this pandemic by continuing to advocate for safety and by 
rapidly vaccinating our long-term care, high-risk retirement, and First Nations elder care residents. Thank you 
to our residents, long term care staff, and families for your daily cooperation as we make each day better and 
push forward together.” 
 
Bruce County’s Long Term Care Homes remain in full compliance with the Long Term Care Homes Act and all 
associated regulations. The homes continue to ensure a robust pandemic response, the Essential Caregiver 
Program, and virtual visiting opportunities. Families can continue to contact the Brucelea Haven and Gateway 
Haven Administrators with any questions and concerns. 
 
Discover more about Long Term Care in Bruce County. 
Discover more about the Grey Bruce Health Unit Vaccination Program. 

http://brucecounty.on.ca/
https://brucecounty.on.ca/services/health-services/long-term-care
https://www.publichealthgreybruce.on.ca/COVID-19/Vaccines
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Photo L to R: Ashley Hillier (RN), Florence Wright (Resident), and Cindie Holm (Director of Care) at Gateway 
Haven Long Term Care Home in Wiarton, ON. 
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For more information, contact:  

Adam Ferguson 
Corporate Communications Specialist 
Corporation of the County of Bruce 
226-909-6399 
aferguson@brucecounty.on.ca 

http://brucecounty.on.ca/
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Bruce County’s Spruce the Bruce Program Offering $250,000  
in Funding to Continue Supporting Local Businesses   

   
Bruce County, Ontario: Bruce County’s Spruce the Bruce program has $250,000 in grant funding available to 
support local businesses and communities. This funding is part of the Support the Bruce: Business Sustainability 
Fund, endorsed by Bruce County Council in 2020 and totaling $1.75 million over two years. 

 

Bruce County Warden Janice Jackson comments: “As our local businesses and communities continue to feel the 
impact of the COVID-19 pandemic and adapt to restrictions, it’s important they have access to funding to make 
necessary modifications to services and offerings so they can remain resilient.”   

 

Details about the 2021 Spruce the Bruce program for businesses:  

• Funding is available on a first-come, first-serve basis to those who did not receive funding in 2020.  

• Eligible projects for business owners include sidewalk patios, façade improvements, perpendicular 
signage, awnings and collaborative marketing.   

• Bruce County is funding 100% of the project, up to a $4,000 maximum.   

• A cap of $30,000 funding per municipality, until July 1, 2021.   
 
Community groups and municipalities are also eligible for streetscape beautification, destination 
infrastructure and community signage grants, which have the same requirements as in previous years.   

 

“Main street businesses are hallmarks of our communities and Bruce County is proud to support them through 
Spruce the Bruce funding,” says Jill Roote, Manager of Economic Development. “Together, we will build our 
downtowns back up and strengthen our communities, persevering beyond the pandemic.”   

 

Learn more:   

• Application details  

• About the Spruce the Bruce community development program   

• See how Spruce the Bruce has boosted the vitality of our downtowns   
 
If you have questions about the program or how to apply, email info@sprucethebruce.com or phone 1-800-268-
3838.  

  

 For more information, contact:  

Carley Donaldson 

Marketing and Communications Coordinator, Planning and Development 

Bruce County 
519-292-6710 or cdonaldson@brucecounty.on.ca  
 
Bruce County is an upper-tier municipality in Southwestern Ontario, Canada, made up of 8 lower-tier 
municipalities and 66,491 residents. The explorers who visit, live, and work here are the dreamers who take 
roads less travelled and see tried and true as an invitation to try something new. Be an Explorer and call 
Bruce County home. 

 

  

http://brucecounty.on.ca/
https://brucecounty.on.ca/sites/default/files/file-upload/business/Bruce%20County%20MR%20-%20Business%20Sustainability%20Fund.pdf
https://brucecounty.on.ca/sites/default/files/file-upload/business/Bruce%20County%20MR%20-%20Business%20Sustainability%20Fund.pdf
https://brucecounty.on.ca/business/grants/streetscape-beautification-grant
https://brucecounty.on.ca/business/grants/destination-infrastructure-grant
https://brucecounty.on.ca/business/grants/destination-infrastructure-grant
https://brucecounty.on.ca/business/grants/community-signage
https://brucecounty.on.ca/business/grants
https://brucecounty.on.ca/business/business-supports/spruce-the-bruce
http://bit.ly/sprucethebrucetransformation
mailto:info@sprucethebruce.com
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